Minutes of the Common Transfer System meeting 

08 November 2011
Conference Room 3, Cathays Park, Cardiff 13:30-16:00
Present:

Lindsay Lewis (LL)
WG

Adam Moorhouse (AM)
WG

Emma Gould (EG)
WG

Arfon Owen (AO)
WG

Jim Haywood (JH)
Capita
Peter Phillips (PP)
Capita
Julia Moore (JM)
Capita

Andrew Ferguson (AF)
RM
Nick Buckel (NB)
SERCO

Dee Scally (DS)
SERCO

Ian Casey (IC)
DfE
1. Apologies
John Ashworth (Pearson) 
Yvonne Davies (Flintshire LA) Capita SIMS user group Chair
Eileen Baxandall (Wrexham LA) 

Trish Jones (Carmathenshire LA) 
Alan Strickley (DfE)

2. Meeting objectives
As this was the first CTF meeting between WG, Suppliers and DfE, a round table discussion of key issues was held.

AF put forward the following objective:. 

1. Annual meetings need to take place between WG, DfE and suppliers, with an agreed draft CTF example for the proceeding year, for all parties to review and finalise. This was agreed by the group.

JH agreed with the above objective, but emphasised the importance of discussing new items with regards to cross border implications; for example the storing of data is not feasible, there must be a process in place for mapping across England and Wales. Therefore, we need to consider what data needs to be mapped and what data can be lost.
The group agreed that cross-border issues need to be thought about up front when new data items are introduced.
IC informed the group that the DfE have agreed to align their CBDS with the Information Standards Board (ISB). This will happen in the future but they have no idea of the impact of this as yet. It was agreed that the ISB should deal with both England and Wales. 
Action – WG to send a representative to the next meeting at the end of Jan.

Action – WG to liaise with IC to arrange a CTF meeting in the new year.
3. Mapping tables
Action – suppliers to provide WG with specific and general issues on CTF that they have.

IC confirmed that the CTF spec is reviewed between March and finalised in May, where

it is then passed to suppliers to work with. The changes for CTF12 will be looked at in January 2012.

Action – WG to look at any changes needed in Wales and liaise with DfE accordingly.
4. FSM eligibility – cross border
IC advised that in order to process the new Pupil Premium in England, DfE will be 

collecting FSM duration and history from January 2013. They will build up to a 6-year

picture of FSM eligibility, populated from NPD. The CTF will need to include the full 

history. IC also advised that FSM eligibility gained whilst living in Wales would not 

contribute to this history.

Action – WG and DfE to establish how this data will be handed for cross border 

transfers.

Action – WG to look at A-Comp definitions and ensure link to CBDS
5. Date of next meeting
Action – AM to liaise with IC to arrange a meeting in new year.
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